
NOTICE OF PUBLIC TEST 
 

CONSOLIDATED ELECTION – APRIL 1, 2025 
 COUNTY CLERK THOMAS HOLBROOK announced today that the Public Test of 
the automatic tabulating equipment required by 10 ILCS 5/24A-9,  24B-9,  24C-9  to  be  
used  at  the Consolidated Election,  on April 1, 2025, will be conducted at the St. Clair 
County Clerk’s office, 2nd Floor, 10 Public Square, Belleville, Illinois, at 10 a.m., on March 
18, 2025.  
 
 As prescribed by the Election Code, this test is open to representatives of the 
political parties, the press, representatives of the State Board of Elections and the public 


